

BARNBY MOOR PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 10TH July 2018

AT BARNBY MOOR VILLAGE HALL 7.30PM

Present Mr. C. Fraser (chair). Mrs. S. Hill, Mr. M. Ing, Mrs. L. Ing, Mrs. J. Childs & Mrs. T. Taylor BDC Cllr.

49. Apologies for absence.

Mr. S. Pashley & Mr. M. Quigley.

50. Question time.

There were 2 members of the public present who will be allowed to speak after Village Hall matters.

51. Village Hall.

We are still having an issue with water supply to the hall. It was suggested we turn off all the taps in the hall and ask the hunt to turn theirs on then monitor the meter.

Enquiries have been made re cleaning the floor which the line dancer seem to object to. It seems that if a good quality wooden floor cleaner is used this will not cause any problems to the dancers.

It was agreed we should get the two outside lights done but Mrs. Childs is contacting another electrician.

It was agreed that the craft evening should restart on the 1st September 2018 between 7pm & 9pm costing £5.00 per person with material supplied.

This to be advertised locally and to residents.

As we have a key box the two keys held by Mrs. Palmer & the hall cleaner should be returned.

50. Question time.

The two members of the public gave the Council an update on the fracking site and the occupation of parish land by anti frackers (the small copse at the junction of Tinkers Lane & the A634 No on the map BM 53.3)

This item to be on the agenda for the next meeting.

Mr. Fraser to check with NALC regarding this issue.

52. Adoption of Minutes.

It was proposed by Mrs. Hill and seconded by Mr. Ing that the minutes of Tuesday 12th June 2018 be accepted, all in agreement.

53.Matters arising.

The council agreed to N & S Property doing the village verges for a quote of £120.00 per cut and to look at strimming round the play area fence & picnic tables.

Mr. Ing to check up on village signs.

54. Planning.

There were no planning matters.

55. Highways.

There were no highway matters.

56.Correspondence.

There were no correspondence.

57. Financial statementfor June 2018

Current account at the end of June 2018	£4743.55
Nottingham Building Society at 31 st March 2018	£10539.32

Accounts to pay for June 2018

BDC Village hall rates.	£13.00
Village hall gas	£8.37

Village hall electric	£14.72
Joy Ford hall cleaner	£30.00
Wave Anglian Water	£15.76
Water Plus Severn Trent	£22.77
Mrs. Fraser Salary & expenses	£320.56
Salary £250.32. Expenses £70.24	
Mr. Ing petrol £20.05 Music centre £151.00.	£176.05
<u>Total expenditure for June 2018</u>	<u>£601.23</u>

Receipts for June 2018

Line dancing	£48.00
Fly ball	£54.00
Hall hire I. Gas	£24.00
Hall hire Grove & Rufford.	£96.00
Sutton Gardening Club.	£64.00
Playing field hire.	£28.00
<u>Total receipts for June 2018</u>	<u>£314.00</u>

58. Village matters.

The Clerk to contact David Lees about cutting his hedge at Field House as it is over hanging the footpath.

Also to contact Paul Dixon regarding what is happening to the White Horse as residents are asking the council this question.

59. Date of next meeting.

11th September 2018 unless a meeting is called for August.

Chair C.L. Fraser.....date.....

